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¢ŜŀƳǎ ƻŦ hǳǊ [ŀŘȅ 
LǊƛǎƘ wŜƎƛƻƴ 

  

 

          From the Regional Couple 

 

 

 

 

 
Dear Friends in Teams, 

It is amazing how quickly the last four years have gone by as we find          

ourselves coming to the end of our term as Regional Couple.  When we first 

took up the role in October 2017, inspired by the Holy Spirit and said our óyesô 

as Our Blessed Mother encourages us to do, we can honestly say that you get 

so much more than you give and would highly recommend any role of        

responsibility.  We have been truly blessed more than we could have imagined 

and we thank God and his Mother for the experiences along the way. 

When we began, our main priority was trying to increase the declining number 

of Teams in Ireland as we realised the importance of having supports for   

Marriage and the Family.  We started an expansion process and would like to 

thank our Expansion Team for taking on this role with such enthusiasm and 

commitment.  Spearheaded by Ingrid and P§draig, the Masterclass was born 

during a Pandemic and is reaching out to Team members all over the world.  

Due to the Pandemic, we were restricted in visiting the different Sectors 

around the country as we would like to have done, but we have learned new 

ways of communication as experienced through Zoom, WhatsApp etc.    

Keeping our connections with our Teams members is very important and   

supporting them through the trials and tribulations of life.                  

We would also like to thank our wonderful Regional Team that we have had 
the honour to work with over the four years and indeed to everyone for your 
love, support and prayers.  Our thanks and appreciation to Fr. Sexton for his 

guidance and input to our movement through his term as Regional Chaplain as 
he too will be stepping down in October.   

We are delighted to announce that our successors, Brendan and Rosemarie 
Gavin (Dublin Sector Couple) have agreed to take over our role and we thank 

them for their commitment and ask you to keep them in your prayers.        

We repeat Pope Francisô words from the beginning of our term: 

óEvery committed couple certainly receives a great deal from its Team        
experience and its conjugal life is deepened by refining itself through  
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the spirituality of the movement and under the gaze of Christ the Good Shepherd and the birth of baby   

Jesusô. 

 

God Bless you all. 

Jim and Elaine Keogh 

 

 

 
 
 

*************************************************** 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                

Prayer Intentions  

 

For those who have died: 

Peter Conlon, father of Eamonn Conlon, Team 39, Dublin 

Siubhan McGill, sister of Maura Duggan, Galway 

Tom Newman, brother of Mary Cummins, Mullingar 

Imelda Murphy, sister of Dermot Leavy, Mullingar 

Brother Camillus McHugh, St. Camillus, Mullingar 

 

For those who are ill or are recovering: 

 

Eddie Lloyd, Galway 

Michael Flanagan, Belfast 

Charlie McMullan, Belfast 
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From the Regional  Chaplain         Fr. Peter Sexton  SJ 

 

 

 

A reflection on being grateful 
 

 Once in a church in Toronto in the 1970s, where I was studying theology, the guest speaker was Dom   
Helder Camara, bishop of Recife in Brazil, who was known as the voice of the voiceless because of his 
championing the poor and oppressed peoples of the Third World, one of the great figures of Vatican II. The 
70s was a time of tension between the wealthy First World and the poor Third World, which Camara     
represented.  Canada was firmly in the First World and we expected at this huge gathering a harangue from 
Dom Helder against the greed and insensitivity of the Third World.  Instead of this, this little man of God 
climbed into the pulpit and started to pray out loud to the Trinity, thanking God for all the good that was 
happening in the First World, a growing awareness and sensitivity to the huge gaps in the standards of    
living ï and we in the congregation were drawn most marvellously into his prayer. So instead of plunging 
us all into a paralysing and self-concerned guilt, he released energy in those present to desire to do      
something to improve the world's situation, and we left the church, not depressed, but energised, even   
elated. It was a mighty lesson. 

 

  St Ignatius Loyola used to consider that the ungrateful person was half-dead, whereas óthe glory of Godô, 
as St Irenaeus said, óis the human being fully aliveô ï gratitude and thanksgiving are a constant refrain in 
the psalms and in the letters of St Paul to the early Christian churches ï always be thankful!  

When I worked in schools, I used to take some students aged 18 or so on the Dublin Diocesan Pilgrimage 
to help work with the sick in Lourdes, the famous shrine of Our Lady in southern France.  They were all 
healthy, energetic young men with their lives before them.  Their job in Lourdes was to stay with the sick 
pilgrims, to wheel them in the óvoituresô to the ceremonies of the pilgrimage, to help them get ready in the 
morning, to take them to the toilet, to spend time talking to them during the day.  The boys were invariably 
immensely impressed and awestruck by the patience and appreciation of the sick in dealing with the      
confined reality of their lives, in putting up with their illness and disability with such grace.  The eyes of 
these young men were opened and they began to look at their own lives in a very different way.  We are all, 
in a manner of speaking, just like adolescents, blinded by the affluence of our lives from our own gifts and 
giftedness. 

In a programme for the BBC some years ago, the reporter Ronald Eyre did a huge exploratory trip around 
the world in an effort to find a genuinely happy community of people. He found that it was not those who 
were wealthy and had plenty, nor was it those on the other hand who had nothing and were destitute, but he 
did find a tribe of people who had enough to live on, but no more ï and he found them to be content and 
happy ï and of course, by definition, grateful. 

One of the biggest blocks to living gratefully is, I think, resentment ï a resentment that always compares 
ourselves unfavourably to others, sees ourself on a lower rung of the ladder looking up ï and obsessively 
sees and complains about the glass being half-empty.  I remember hearing a story about an air hostess  
serving a meal on a plane ï in a time when we flew on planes!  She handed a meal to the child sitting     
beside her mother. The child said nothing, and the hostess said: óAnd what do we say?ô  The child turned to 
her mother and said: óDo I have to say thank you?ô  The mother looked up and said: óNo, she comes with 
the ticket!ô  A more charming story of Tony de Mello's is of the young father coming in to the maternity 
ward to see his new-born child.  The nurse greeted him saying: óI know you will be disappointed as you 
wanted a boy, but it is a girl.ô  óOn the contrary,ô the father replied with a big smile, óI was hoping that if it 
was not a boy that it would be a girl!ô 

 Seamus Heaney talks about energy givers and energy drainers.  The attractiveness of the people we call 
saints is their capacity to release energy and creativity in others, their sense of joy at what is,  
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at what they already have, at what is possible ï and so surely the call to each one of us, members of the 
Teams of Our Lady, is to be saints in our unique capacity, unlike any other, to recognise with joy what is, 
at what we have, and in our turn to be energy givers and not energy drainers ï hence Bernanosô famous 
phrase : óthe only sadness is not to be a saint.ô 

Christ came to reveal our giftedness to us ï we are God's work of art, as St Paul writes, ï and as we know 
there is an infinite variety in works of art- some more unusual than others! In the words of Hopkins: óThere 
lives the dearest freshness deep down thingsô.  Perhaps this summer after more than a year unlike any other 
in our lifetime we might rediscover the centrally Christian gift of gratitude ï not in some ideal setting, but 
in the reality of our lives today, given our family history and personal temperament and cultural formation 
ï in the Ireland of today, in the Church of today, with all its limitations and sinfulness, with all its ups and 
downs, problems and struggles, successes and failures.  

óAlways be thankful.  Let the message of Christ, in all its richness, find a home with you.ô  

 

 

***************************************************** 

 

 

 

Carlo Volpini 

 

On the 17th April 2021 we lost a very good friend and £quipes Notre-Dame lost one of its most committed 

servants. Sadly Carlo Volpini passed away after some years of ill-health which became more acute in 

recent months. We wish Maria Carla and their family our deepest sympathy at their sad loss. 

In 2001 we joined the International Leading Team and Carlo and Maria Carla joined on that same day. For 

this reason we remained very close to them as we learned our responsibilities together and struggled with 

our knowledge of French. They represented the Italian and we the English-speaking world.  While our 

responsibility was for 6 years, Carlo and Maria Carla became the Leading Couple of the Movement in 

2006, going on to serve END for a further 6 years. 

Their commitment and contribution was enormous and in 2015 we worked with them again and with other 

previous Leading Couples of the Movement to co-author: Conjugal Love, A Path to God. This book, first 

published in French in 2019 was published in Italian and English in 2020.  

We have so many beautiful memories of Carlo that will remain with us. His sense of fun and ability to 

inject light-heartedness into even the most serious meetings will always stay with us. We also owe a special 

thank you for inviting us to their sonôs wedding which was held in the Armenian Church within the 

confines of the Vatican walls. This was something very special and reflected very clearly the esteem that he 

and Maria Carla and their family were held in by Pope Benedict and all who knew him. 

May his gentle soul rest in peace.       

John and Elaine Cogavin 
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Pope Benedict with Fr. Angelo Epis, Spiritual Counsellor to the Leading Team (ERI), Carlo and Maria 

Carla Volpini. 

 

 

 Around the Region 

Dublin 

Sector Outing. (Covid Restrictions permitting) 

Date: 5th September 2021 

Location: Farmleigh House, Phoenix Park, Dublin. 

Time: 1pm. 

Tour of Farmleigh House and Estate, enjoy a picnic or food at the caf® or restaurant or simply walk and 

talk!  See website https://farmleigh.ie 

Further details by email in August. In the unlikely event that a physical outing is not possible due to Covid 

restrictions, we will organise a virtual outing by Zoom, instead! 

Annual Mass - provisionally Saturday 4th/11th December 2021 

Further details in October. 

Regional RC Training Day 2 October 2021 

The RC Day will be hosted on behalf of the Region by the Dublin Sector this year and will be presented on 

Zoom, with (we hope!) a physical meeting alongside. Venue/s to be advised in September. 

Incoming Responsible Couples are warmly invited to attend. (Each team should be represented by a 

designated couple if the RC is unavailable to attend.) 

                                                                                                                                     Contd. P.10 
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aŀǊǊƛŀƎŜ aŀǎǘŜǊŎƭŀǎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ¢ŜŀƳǎ ƻŦ hǳǊ [ŀŘȅ 
¢ILw5 95L¢Lhb 
5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ м-уΣ нлнм 

 

/![[ Chw ±L59h{  

{¦.aL{{Lhb 59!5[Lb9Υ олǘƘ ƻŦ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нлнм 

 

5ŜŀǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ¢ŜŀƳǎ ƻŦ hǳǊ [ŀŘȅΣ 

 

!ƊŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǘǿƻ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ŜŘƛǝƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aŀǊǊƛŀƎŜ aŀǎǘŜǊŎƭŀǎǎ ƘŜƭŘ ƛƴ !ǳƎǳǎǘ ŀƴŘ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлнлΣ ǘƘŜ 

wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ 9ȄǇŀƴǎƛƻƴ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ƻŦ ¢ŜŀƳǎ ƻŦ hǳǊ [ŀŘȅ LǊŜƭŀƴŘ ƛǎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎƛƴƎ ŀ ǘƘƛǊŘ ŜŘƛǝƻƴ ǘƻ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŦǊƻƳ 

ǘƘŜ мǎǘ ǳƴǝƭ ǘƘŜ уǘƘ ƻŦ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нлнмΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŦǊŜŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŎƻƴǎƛǎǝƴƎ ƻŦ ǇǊŜ-ǊŜŎƻǊŘŜŘ ǾƛŘŜƻǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻǇŜƴ ŦƻǊ 

ŜƛƎƘǘ Řŀȅǎ ǘƻ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ¢ŜŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ ōŜȅƻƴŘΦ ¢ƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛǾŀǘŜ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ƎǊƻǳǇ 

ŎŀƭƭŜŘΥ aŀǊǊƛŀƎŜ aŀǎǘŜǊŎƭŀǎǎ ǿƛǘƘ ¢ŜŀƳǎ ƻŦ hǳǊ [ŀŘȅ όǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ƘƻǎǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜŀƳǎ 9·t9wL9b/9 

ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘύΦ   

The scope of this Masterclass is to promote the spirituality of Teams, sharing the beauty and richness that 

this movement brings to our lives. It is a great opportunity to give testimony about Teams, to share our 

experiences and to create a stronger connection between couples and chaplains involved in the movement.  

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘƛǎ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘ ōȅ ǎŜƴŘƛƴƎ ŀ ǾƛŘŜƻ ƻǊ ōȅ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎƛƴƎ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŦŜƭƭƻǿ ¢ŜŀƳǎΩ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ 

ǘƻ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊ ƻƴŜΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǘƘƛǎ /![[ ǿƛŘŜƭȅΦ !ƭƭ ǾƛŘŜƻǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƳŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƎǳƛŘŜƭƛƴŜǎ ōŜƭƻǿ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ Ŭǘ 

ǳƴŘŜǊ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ нт ōǊƻŀŘ ŎŀǘŜƎƻǊƛŜǎ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ƘŜǊŜΦ ²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ǾƛŘŜƻǎ ŀǘ 

ƳŀǊǊƛŀƎŜƳŀǎǘŜǊŎƭŀǎǎΦ¢h[ϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ ōȅ ǘƘŜ олǘƘ ƻŦ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нлнмΦ  

IǳƎŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΗ   

 

/ŀǘŜƎƻǊƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ DǳƛŘŜƭƛƴŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǾƛŘŜƻ-ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴǎΥ 

 
9ŀŎƘ ǾƛŘŜƻ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ Ŭǘ ǳƴŘŜǊ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ нт ōǊƻŀŘ ŎŀǘŜƎƻǊƛŜǎ ōŜƭƻǿΥ 

¢ŜŀƳǎΣ ! DƛƊ ŦƻǊ hǳǊ aŀǊǊƛŀƎŜ 

{ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ [ŜŀŘŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƻŦ ¢ŜŀƳǎ 

[ƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ΨaŀƎƴƛŬŎŀǘΩ ƛƴ 5ŀƛƭȅ [ƛŦŜ 

LƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ tǊŀȅŜǊΥ ! tŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ /ŀƭƭƛƴƎ 

/ƻǳǇƭŜ tǊŀȅŜǊΥ ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊƴŜǎǎ ŀƴŘ {ǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭƛǘȅ 

wŜŀŘƛƴƎ {ŎǊƛǇǘǳǊŜΥ aŜŜǝƴƎ DƻŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊŘ 
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¢ƘŜ wǳƭŜ ƻŦ [ƛŦŜΥ LƴǘŜƴǝƻƴŀƭƛǘȅ ƛƴ aŀǊǊƛŜŘ [ƛŦŜ  

¢ƘŜ Ψ{ƛǘ-ŘƻǿƴΩΥ ! tƻǿŜǊŦǳƭ 9ƴŎƻǳƴǘŜǊ ƛƴ 5ƛŀƭƻƎǳŜ ŀƴŘ {ƛƭŜƴŎŜ 

5ƻƛƴƎ wŜǘǊŜŀǘǎΥ ! ¢ƛƳŜ ǘƻ wŜŎƘŀǊƎŜ .ŀǧŜǊƛŜǎ ƛƴ aŀǊǊƛŀƎŜ 

¢ƘŜ 9ƴŘŜŀǾƻǳǊǎ ŀǎ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ .ƭƻŎƪǎ ŦƻǊ hǳǊ wŜƭŀǝƻƴǎƘƛǇ 

/ŀƭƭŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ {ŀƛƴǘǎΥ tǊŀŎǝŎƛƴƎ CǊΦ /ŀũŀǊŜƭΩǎ ¢ŜŀŎƘƛƴƎǎ ƛƴ 5ŀƛƭȅ [ƛŦŜ 

wŜŎƛǇŜǎ ƻŦ {ǳŎŎŜǎǎ ŦƻǊ IŀǇǇȅ aŀǊǊƛŀƎŜǎ   

/ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴ {ƪƛƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ ¢ŜŀƳǿƻǊƪ ƛƴ aŀǊǊƛŜŘ [ƛŦŜ 

¢ƘŜ Wƻȅǎ ŀƴŘ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ƻŦ aǳƭǝŎǳƭǘǳǊŀƭ /ƻǳǇƭŜǎ 

CƛǊǎǘ ¸ŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ aŀǊǊƛŀƎŜΥ ! ¢ƻƻƭƪƛǘ ŦƻǊ {ǳŎŎŜǎǎ  

/ƻǳǇƭŜ LƴǝƳŀŎȅΥ .ƻƴŘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ [ƛŦŜ 

! {ŜƴǎŜ ƻŦ .ŜƭƻƴƎƛƴƎΥ .ŜƛƴƎ tŀǊǘ ƻŦ ŀ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ  

¢ƘŜ /Ǌƻǎǎ ƻŦ .ŜǊŜŀǾŜƳŜƴǘΥ {ǳǊǾƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ [ƻǎǎ ƻŦ ŀ {ǇƻǳǎŜ 

aŀǊǊƛŀƎŜΣ ƛƴ DƻƻŘ ¢ƛƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ .ŀŘ ¢ƛƳŜǎ 

CŜǊǝƭƛǘȅΣ ²ŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ DƛƊ ƻŦ [ƛŦŜ 

LƴŦŜǊǝƭƛǘȅΣ !ŘƻǇǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ .ŜȅƻƴŘ 

wŀƛǎƛƴƎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƛƴ CŀƛǘƘ  

¢ƘŜ tŀƴŘŜƳƛŎ ŀǎ ŀƴ hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ 5ƛǎŎƻǾŜǊ bŜǿ DƛƊǎ 

¢ŜŀƳǎ ¢ŀƴŘŜƳΥ .ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ IŜŀƭǘƘȅ wŜƭŀǝƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ ŀƴŘ Iƻƭȅ aŀǊǊƛŀƎŜǎ 

DǊƻǿƛƴƎ ¦Ǉ ƛƴ CŀƛǘƘΥ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ¢ŜŀƳǎ ƻŦ hǳǊ [ŀŘȅ 

.ŜƛƴƎ ŀ /ƘŀǇƭŀƛƴ ƛƴ ¢ŜŀƳǎ 

[ƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 9ƴŘŜŀǾƻǳǊǎ ŀǎ /ƘŀǇƭŀƛƴǎ 

 
¶ 9ŀŎƘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ Ŏƻƴǘŀƛƴ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŀƭ ŀŘǾƛŎŜ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ƳŀǊǊƛŜŘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ 

ǾƛŘŜƻǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ Ŏƻƴǎƛǎǘ ƻŦ ǘŜǎǝƳƻƴƛŜǎ ƻŦ ƳŀǊǊƛŜŘ ƭƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ ΨǿƻǊŘǎ ƻŦ ǿƛǎŘƻƳΩ ǊŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘŜƻǊƛŜǎ 

ŀōƻǳǘ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǘƻǇƛŎǎΦ /ƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ о-р ƪŜȅ Ǉƻƛƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǘŀƭƪΦ  

¶ ¢ƛǘƭŜΥ ²ƘƛƭŜ ȅƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ Ŭǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƻǇƛŎ ƛƴ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǘŜƎƻǊƛŜǎ ŀōƻǾŜΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ōŜŀǊ ƛƴ ƳƛƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ 

ǘƘŜǎŜ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǾƛŘŜƻ ǝǘƭŜǎΦ ¸ƻǳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŀƛƳ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ǝǘƭŜ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǾƛŘŜƻΦ LŦ ǳƴǎǳǊŜΣ ǿŜ 

ŀǊŜ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜΣ ŀƊŜǊ ǎǳōƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΣ ŀ ǝǘƭŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŎŀǇǘǳǊŜǎ ǘƘŜ ƪŜȅ ƛŘŜŀǎ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ǘŀƭƪΦ  

¶ tǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜƎƛƴ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǎƘƻǊǘ ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ŎƻǳǇƭŜ ς ŬǊǎǘ ƴŀƳŜǎ ƻŦ ōƻǘƘ ǎǇƻǳǎŜǎ 

όȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƪƛƴŘƭȅ ŀǎƪŜŘ ƴƻǘ ǘƻ ƳŜƴǝƻƴ ǎǳǊƴŀƳŜǎκŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƴŀƳŜǎύΣ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ƻŦ ƻǊƛƎƛƴ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

ǎǇƻǳǎŜǎΣ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ƛƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƘŜ ǎǇƻǳǎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ¢ŜŀƳǎ όƛŦ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ƻŦ 

ƻǊƛƎƛƴύΣ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ ƳŀǊǊƛŀƎŜΣ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƛƴ ¢ŜŀƳǎΣ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ όƻǇǝƻƴŀƭύΣ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴ όƻǇǝƻƴŀƭΣ ǘƻ ōŜ 

ƳŜƴǝƻƴŜŘ ƻƴƭȅ ƛŦ ǊŜƭŜǾŀƴǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ƻǊ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƛƴ ƳŀǊǊƛŀƎŜ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅκ

ŎƻǳƴǎŜƭƭƛƴƎ ŜǘŎύΦ  
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¶ wŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ƭŜƴƎǘƘΥ ŀ ƳƛƴƛƳǳƳ ƻŦ мл ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀ ƳŀȄƛƳǳƳ ƻŦ нл ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎΦ  

¶ wŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ŦƻǊƳŀǘΥ IƛƎƘ ǾƛŘŜƻ ǊŜǎƻƭǳǝƻƴΦ aŜŘƛǳƳ ǎƘƻǘ όŀǇǇǊƻȄƛƳŀǘŜƭȅ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǿŀƛǎǘ ǳǇύΦ 

[ŀƴŘǎŎŀǇŜκƘƻǊƛȊƻƴǘŀƭ ƻǊƛŜƴǘŀǝƻƴΦ tƭŜŀǎŀƴǘ ōŀŎƪƎǊƻǳƴŘΦ 

¶ CǳǊǘƘŜǊ ǝǇǎΥ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ŘŜǾƛŎŜ όŎŀƳŜǊŀΣ ǇƘƻƴŜ ƻǊ ƭŀǇǘƻǇύ ŀǘ ŜȅŜ ƭŜǾŜƭΣ ƴƻǘ ǘƻƻ ƘƛƎƘ 

ƻǊ ǘƻƻ ƭƻǿΦ aŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀǝƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ǇƭŜƴǘȅ ƻŦ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ ƭƛƎƘǘΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǎƳƛƭŜΗ ²Ŝ 

ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǿƻǊŘǎΣ ōǳǘ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƻǳǊ ōƻŘȅ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜΦ  

¶ tƭŜŀǎŜ 5h bh¢ ǎŜƴŘ ŎƻƭƭŀƎŜǎ ƻŦ ǾƛŘŜƻǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ŀ ¢ŜŀƳΦ ¢ƘŜ ǾƛŘŜƻǎ ǎǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ 

ōŜ ƳŀŘŜ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ōȅ ŀ ŎƻǳǇƭŜ ƻǊ ŀ ŎƘŀǇƭŀƛƴΦ /ƻƭƭŜŎǝǾŜ ǿƻǊƪ ƛǎ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ ƻƴƭȅ ƻƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ¢ŜŀƳǎ 

ƻŦ hǳǊ [ŀŘȅΦ   

¶ tƭŜŀǎŜ 5h bh¢ ŀŘŘ ŀƴȅ ƛƳŀƎŜǎκƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎǘƻǊȅ ǎǝƭƭǎκǝǘƭŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ǾƛŘŜƻΦ CƻǊ ŀƴ 

ŀŘŜǉǳŀǘŜ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅ ƻƴ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪΣ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǾƛŘŜƻ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅ ǘƘŜ ƛƳŀƎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳǇƭŜ ƻǊ 

ŎƘŀǇƭŀƛƴ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǝƴƎΦ  

¶ ²Ŝ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ƴƻƴ-9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜ ǾƛŘŜƻǎΣ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅ ŜƳōŜŘŘŜŘ ǎǳōǝǘƭŜǎ ƛƴ 9ƴƎƭƛǎƘ 

ƭŀƴƎǳŀƎŜΦ ¦ƴŦƻǊǘǳƴŀǘŜƭȅΣ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎǳōǝǘƭŜǎΦ  

¶ !ƭƭ ǾƛŘŜƻ-ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǎŜƴǘ ǘƻ ƳŀǊǊƛŀƎŜƳŀǎǘŜǊŎƭŀǎǎΦ¢h[ϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ όǾƛŀ 5ǊƻǇōƻȄΣ hƴŜ 

5ǊƛǾŜΣ ²Ŝ ¢ǊŀƴǎŦŜǊ ƻǊ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎƛƳƛƭŀǊ ŘŜǾƛŎŜǎύΦ !ƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǾƛŘŜƻΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜƴŘΥ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ƴŀƳŜǎ 

ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƻǊόǎύΣ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ƻŦ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ƛƴ ¢ŜŀƳǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǝǘƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴΦ  

 

²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ǾƛŘŜƻǎ ƴƻ ƭŀǘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘŜ олǘƘ ƻŦ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нлнмΦ   

 

DƻŘ ōƭŜǎǎΣ 

 

LƴƎǊƛŘ ϧ tŀŘǊŀƛƎ 

wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ 9ȄǇŀƴǎƛƻƴ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 
¢ŜŀƳǎ ƻŦ hǳǊ [ŀŘȅ LǊŜƭŀƴŘ 
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ANNUAL CONTRIBUTIONS  

 

As you know we are encouraged to give, where possible, one dayôs pay or whatever you 

can afford.   

 

Contributions this year may be sent to us at:  

 

19 Rockhill Avenue, Salthill, Galway.  (091 528409)  

 

If you wish to pay directly to the Teams Bank Account, the details are: 

  

 IBAN:  IE94 AIBK 9334 5710 2411 80    

 

 BIC:  AIBKIE2D   

 

 BRANCH ADDRESS:  9 Terenure Rd., Rathgar, Dublin 6.  

     

Please include narrative identifying yourself and your team. 

 

Please do not send cash in the post.  

 

God bless, 

Billy and Ann Hyland 
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Contd. from p.5 

The joys of Zoom will make the day available to every couple who wishes to participate. We encourage all 

who can to link in, as we have an interactive and novel programme planned!  

We wish you all a blessed and restful Summer and look forward to September! 

Brendan and Rosemarie Gavin 

Update your Contact Details. 

Please ask your RC to check and update, if necessary, the contact details of your Team members, for the 

Teams year ahead. 

Have you ceased your landline? Do you have a new mobile phone number? Have you changed your email 
address? Have you moved home? Have you moved Teams? Can you include your Eircode? 

Please send details of any changes to Joe and Aine Clayton. 

Email to    fanadclayton@yahoo.co.uk 

Post to ñFanadò,  43 Beech Grove, Lucan, Co. Dublin K78  XR44  

 

Belfast 

Teams, as this euphemistic title implies, is a group of people.  Well, life is often full of surprises, and 

COVID has been another.   Conversations can still be held via the miracle of modern communications, 

which thankfully donôt pass on biological viruses.  Our teams have used this type of communication to 

keep in contact.  Some have used Skype, while across the wider teams Zoom or teams (is this a trademark 

problem) have come into their own.   

One of the things that we miss most is the interaction with other people from other Teams. I was reminded 

the other evening, during a Skype call, that we used to go to England for regional meetings.  Fr. Gerry 

Cassidy CSsR recalled one such meeting in Newcastle (Co. Durham).  One of the great things about 

successful meetings with others is that one is given a new feeling of invigoration or insight that points often 

in a new direction.  This is an echo of some 40 years, which like many things in life has reverberated 

through the years.  Christianity is constantly echoing down the years and centuries, and re-surfaces in often 

unusual ways.  Do keep those who have journeyed with us, for whatever period of time, in your prayers.   

Please pray for Michael Flanagan who is recovering from illness and Charlie McMullan who has an 

operation in the near future. 

Brendan and Moyra Bunting 

Mullingar  

Mullingar Team Meetings: 

Mullingar Teams are still meeting regularly via Zoom and keeping in touch by phone, WhatsApp groups, 

in addition to emails circulating all the news from the Teams Movement. 

Team 9 

We are all looking forward to meeting up again now that we are vaccinated and restrictions are lifting.   

Our condolence to Mary Cummins on the death of her brother, Tom Newman. May Tom rest in peace. 

Team 4 

Team 4 continue to meet on Zoom each month. We are looking forward to meeting in reality very soon 

(when the sun shines).  Most of us are fully vaccinated, Thank God. 

Sincere Sympathy to Dermot Leavy on the death of his dear sister, Imelda Murphy. May she Rest in Peace. 
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Team 3 

 

Team 3 were blessed to be able to have our meeting in the chapel with Fr Frank at St. Camillus nursing 

centre on Friday the 28th May. While it is fantastic to have Zoom it was just wonderful to be in together.  

  

Regional Couple: 

We would like to thank Elaine and Jim for guiding Teams so brilliantly through the last four years.   We 

wish Rosemarie and Brendan every blessing going forward when they take up the responsibility of 

Regional Couple.  

 

Rest in Peace 

 

Tom Newman (brother of Mary Cummins, Team 9) 

Imelda Murphy (sister of Dermot Leavy, Team 4) 

Brother Camillus McHugh, St. Camillus, Killucan, on the eve of his 97th birthday. 

 

The Mullingar Teams wish every blessing to all the members of Teams of our Lady for the summer. Stay 

safe. 

 

Mullingar Sector 

 

 

Galway  

Greetings from Galway in this the most beautiful time of the year. 

Our Teams are working well under the current Covid restrictions. We are becoming more expert at ózoomô, 

which is a handy skill to have. The quality of the Team meetings is as good as ever. However, we do hope 

to be back to the normal team meeting soon. 

Our Teams in Galway are progressing well with our óvaccine injectionsô which means that we are in the 

more senior age brackets. Therefore, the study topic for Team B which is the Thomas Moore book óAgeless 

Soulô is appropriate. This book is full of insights and wisdom relevant to our stage in the life cycle. It is 

beneficial to learn what other Teams are reading as study topics. So, this is Team Bôs contribution and the 

book is recommended. 

Galway Teams are intrigued and interested in Breda OôBrienôs article in the Irish Times, Saturday 15 May 

2021. The title is óAs Churches reopen it cannot be a return to service as usualô. Change is obviously 

happening in the country due to the Covid experience.  We are reminded of one of the core values of the 

Team movement óBe attentive to the Signs of the Timesô. This was articulated in the Teamsô famous Blue 

Book which was compulsory reading for teams starting out. Breda noted an explosion of Prayer groups 

being created on-line during the current lockdown. We know that team members are actively part of some 

of these worthwhile groups. Breda also commented on the lack of religious education and formation 

generally. However, it must be said that formation for adults is available if we know where to look. Perhaps 

there are challenges here for Teams.  In particular the decrease in the number of chaplains, due to decline in 

numbers, is resulting in a loss of spiritual expertise at our meeting. 

Our sympathy goes to Maura and Manus Duggan on the death of Mauraôs sister, Siubhan McGill. May she 

rest in peace. 

Eddie Lloyd is in a Nursing Home and we continue to ask for prayers for him. 

Anne and Jack Hutchinson 
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  Picture taken at the last Summer Outing of Dublin Sector at Ardgillan Castle in 2019. 

  This yearôs is planned for 5th September at Farmleigh House. 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter Editors: Paddy and Jacinta Quigley 

paddyandjacinta@gmail.com 

 

We would like to receive contributions for the Autumn Newsletter by Sunday 29th August. 
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